Bristol Police Bepartment =2

395 METACOM AVENUE + BRISTOL, RHODE ISLAND 02809
TELEPHONE (401) 253-6900 POLICE

KEVIN M. LYNCH
Chief of Police

March 23, 2022

TO: Steven Contente, Town Administrator

FROM: Kevin M. Lynch, Chief of Police

SUBJECT: Jason Paganelli—True North Running Company, Re: 2022 Colt State
Park Half Marathon, November 6, 2022

Mr. Contente:

Lieutenant Wozny has reviewed the petitioner's request, and | agree with his
recommendation. Please see attached.

Respectfully'submitted,

VV
vin M“ynch

Chief of Police
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Bristol Police Department

395 METACOM AVENUE BRISTOL, RHODE ISLAND 02809
TELEPHONE (401) 253-6900

KEVIN M. LYNCH

Chief of Police ' l
MEMORANDUM
TO :CHIEF KEVIN M. LYNCH ' _ DATE: 03-22-2022

VIA :PROPER CHANNELS

FROM  :LIEUTENANT ROMAN WOZNY

SUBJECT : TRUE NORTH RUNNING COMPANY-2022 COLT STATE
PARK HALF MARATHON

Sir,

Jason Paganelli from True North Running Company is requesting to hold a 2022 Colt State Park-
Half Marathon scheduled for November 6%, 2022, from 8:30am through 1200pm. The majority
of this race will remain on Colt State Park Roads. The only additional town road utilized for this
race will be Poppasquash Road, which will be properly coned off by True North Running

Company. Two Bristol detail officers will be requested to assist with traffic on Poppasquash
Road during the race.

I have spoken to Mr. Paganelli regarding his petition. Mr. Paganelli informed me that parking,
bathroom facilities and all other event-related resources will be contained within the Colt State
Park grounds. They just need assistance with Poppasquash Rd. This is an annually held event
with approximately 400 runners participating. We have had no reported issues with this event in
previous years. ’ '

After speaking with Mr. Paganelli and reviewing this petition, there is no known reason to deny
the approval of this Half Marathon, provided that all laws and ordinances governing this practice
are followed.

‘Respectfully submitted,

Lt Roman Wozny

Lieutenant Roman Wozny




